Hertford County Committee to End Homelessness                                                                                                                                               October 31, 2016 Meeting Minutes

Present:  Wendy Futrell, Chair; Pat Byrd, Secretary; Peggy Taylor, Britton Ministry; Nicole Boone, RCCHC/Health Access; Avis Murphy, HCSS; Melissa Eastwood, Trillium; Lakitra Claude, Trillium; and Talaika Williams, Trillium; Monte Cooper, SSA.
l.  	Call to Order -  The meeting was called to order at 10:15 by Wendy Futrell.
2. 	 Introductions -  Everyone introduced themselves and their agencies.
3.  	Reading and Approval of the previous minutes -  The minutes were reviewed and Nicole Boone made a motion to approve the minutes as written with a second by Peggy Taylor.  The motion was carried.
4.  	BOS/CA Exchange Highlights -  No report given.
5.  	ESG/COC Applicants-  Ms. Futrell reported that CADA was making an ESG application and has submitted the preliminary information.  They will be working on the grant this week.
6. 	Coordinated Assessment
· Report from local CA subcommittee
· Review of Monthly numbers
i. # of Prevention and Diversion Screenings 	2
ii. Vi-SPDATs					1
iii. # of Referrals
1. SSVF – Veterans		0
2. RRH Rapid Rehousing	1
3. PSH – Permanent Supportive Housing
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Outstanding Coordinated Assessment Issues -  Transportation was sometimes still a problem.  Discussion followed about a successful solution for one chronically homeless man on Main Street.  Great job for Social Services who left no stone unturned and was creative in obtaining his cooperation.
· Grievances filed – 0
· Gaps in current system -  Transportation can be challenging.  Ms. Williams shared that some counties have been successful with having one sheriff’s department meeting another at the county line when transporting to an out of county shelter.  We feel that we are not capturing all  those who need to have Prevention and Diversion screenings and Vi-SPDATs.  Discussion and review of who should be screened followed.
7.  	Regional Restructuring -  Ms. Murphy, Ms. Williams, Ms. Claude and Ms. Eastwood are planning to attend the meeting in Greenville on November 3.  Everyone was reminded to register and given that information and instructions.   Ms. Byrd reported that she had attempted to contact previous possible committee members from other counties.  Two had no response and one was a definite no interest.   Ms. Claude will email other contacts and Ms. Byrd will try to make contact.  Everyone was encouraged to contact those they personally knew to invite them to the next meeting.   Due to our limited numbers, it was agreed that we would wait until after the meeting in Greenville to elect regional officers at the next meeting.  Information was given to listen to the BOS meeting tomorrow at 10:30 on the phone.  
8.	Agency Reports
No other report
9.	Adjournment -  The meeting was adjourned at 11:30.
The next meeting will be on November 28th at 10:00 am the Ahoskie Housing Authority Conference Room.
                   

